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This is a decision paper.

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

DATE:
May 21, 2009

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
RE:

Approval of Parkway Elementary Math Coach Application 

PROPOSAL:


Parkway Elementary began implementing the Math Coach Program during the 2007-2008 school year.  Participation in this state sponsored program must be applied for annually.  This proposal is for the continuation of this program for the 2009-2010 school year.
FACTS:


The Kentucky Center for Mathematics is an initiative started by the Kentucky Department of Education during the 2007-2008 school year.  Parkway Elementary was chosen as a participant for this Program.  The coaching initiative establishes a partnership that includes the coach, the school/district, and the Kentucky Center for Mathematics.  The Mathematics Coach must perform work consistent with recommendations from the Committee for Mathematics Achievement and the Kentucky Center for Mathematics.  The primary work of the Mathematics Coach is to develop the instructional capacity of a school’s mathematics faculty.  The coach assists teachers in the use of effective instructional strategies.  The Mathematics Coach receives training throughout the school year to assist in implementing instructional strategies in their school’s classrooms.
DISCUSSION:

The Kentucky Center of Mathematics provides funds for the coach and their school to participate in the coaching program.  The Center provides funds for summer training and follow-up training including mileage and room and board, registration and expenses for required attendance of coaches at two conferences during the school year, stipends for summer training and substitute pay for the follow-up training, and instructional materials and resources.

The school/district will provide funds for the salary and benefits of the Math Coach.  These funds will come from Parkway’s Title I School Allocation.  The district will not incur any financial burden for this grant/program application.
RECOMMENDATION:


It is recommended that the Board of Education approve the Application for Year 3 Implementation of the Kentucky Math Coach Program at Parkway Elementary School. 
RECOMMENDED MOTION:


I move to approve the application for Year 3 Implementation of the Kentucky Math Coach Program for Parkway Elementary School.

